Remembering A Vibrant and

Independent Spirit…
John-Micheal Martin passed away in July 2006 at the young age of eighteen.
His family, John and Diane Martin, and brothers Matthew, Adam, and Zachary have created an endowment that will exist in perpetuity in John-Micheal’s memory.
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The John-Micheal Martin Memorial Fund supports scholarships for meritorious

students from École Secondaire Jean Vanier in Welland. The scholarships in

John-Micheal’s memory are for top grades in music, chemistry, biology, and

physics (these subjects were a passion for John-Micheal).

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               John-Micheal was as an inspirational student and gifted musician, as described by all who

knew him. As a musician and pianist he won many 1st place medals at the local Regional

festivals; wrote many of his own songs and lyrics (both in English and French); and

achieved honours in his piano, and music theory and harmony studies.

 Friends and family fondly recall a number of memorable public performances that promised a bright

musical career ahead (especially at the Canadian Keyboard Competition in Thorold, June 2006).

Not only did John-Micheal stand out for his musical talent, but also, for his outstanding 

academic achievements. Before the tragic accident, he had graduated with first class

honours from high school in anticipation of attending the University of Ottawa.

His graduation was marked as recipient of numerous awards and scholarships.  

His high school years included many extra-curricular and volunteer activities at local

churches, senior homes, and walk-a-thons supporting the local women’s shelter.

Key pianist in the school band, Ontario Scholar, Principal’s Award winner,

an avid bowler, and loyal friend – were all facets of this vibrant young man.

The essence of this gifted individual is best summarized by words his mother

wrote that will be featured in an exhibition on the loss experienced by families

with the death of a loved one.

“He was his own person.

He had tremendous confidence, so, he never worried about his own image.

He loved school and loved being the best at what he did.

It is an understatement to say that he is missed.

He was an exceptional student and son, an example to his peers,

and a model for everyone to follow and emulate in all situations.”
(article from Niagara Community Foundation COMMUNIQUE, September 2007)
